NOTES OF THE RIVERTON ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT MEETING  FEBRUARY 24, 2011
The Secretary was absent from the meeting on business.

Several members of RECDA were present, including the President,  Teri Moore, Phil Christopherson, Scott Ratliff,  Eddie Amend, Katie Roegnik,  Mayor Ron Warpness, Lew Diehl, Bruce Kaminga, Maygen Cassity, and Jim Davis.

Chris Smolik from the Riverton Memorial Hospital discussed the new health care law.  He came with Dee who ran the slideshow.  They showed a graphic on the unemployment situation in the United States.  The map was nearly all black, showing a high rate across the country, but Wyoming was red, having a little better situation.  Aging people are spending more on health care and projections are upward.  The Baby Boomers will up the use and cost even more as they start to collect Social Security and Medicare.  The new health care laws will supposedly cover everyone by 2017.  The Government will mandate employer coverage for those employers with more than 25 employees, and impose penalties on employers who do not carry insurance.
Medicaid programs are bankrupting the states as more people qualify for coverage.  Employers will get tax credits to cover employees, but it may be cheaper to pay the penalties than to buy the insurance.  How will we pay for it?  Chris sees cuts in hospital reimbursements and taxes on higher income people.  The insurance is to be acquired through insurance exchanges, coalitions of companies to lower rates.  Wyoming doesn’t have many insurance companies to draw from because of our low population, so we may have to join with other state exchanges to find coverage.  

One goal of the government is to centralize payment to the primary care physician like the HMO model was supposed to work.  The doctors will refer patients to specialists who coordinate the patient’s care with the primary physician.  Standardized billing practices are being mandated.  There will be accountable care organizations set up to be reimbursed by the government.  Wyoming is working on setting up one organization for the whole state.  There is also a movement to automate medical records so patients could have all medical history on a credit card sized record they could keep.  The government is attempting to increase payments to the primary care physicians and nurses to increase their numbers, as these people are approaching retirement age too.

Some good things coming out of these changes might be the avoidance of a meltdown by the states facing higher costs;  the equalization of costs and care around the country, and better preventive care now to save money later in life.
Tam Moore, railroaded notetaker

